BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL- PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Regular Meeting of March 17, 1966. Members present were: J. Eugene Corriveau David E. Andrews Robert M. Chase Roland G. Beauregard

Chairman Francis J. Prior is away on business and will be absent for about six weeks, naming Corriveau as temporary chairman. On a motion of R. Beauregard and seconded by R. Chase, Corriveau was named temporary chairman.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read by the clerk on a motion of R. Beauregard and (2) by R. Chase. Vote unanimous.

A plan of Waldor Realty which was taken under advisement at last week's meeting was approved by the board as "Approval Under Subdivision Control Laws Not Required". The plan consists of 10 lots on the southerly side of Blackstone Street, each lot consists of over 30,000 sq.ft. Motion to approve was made by R. Beauregard and (2) by R. Chase. Vote unanimous. The board stipulated that water mains be installed under supervision of the Water Dept.

Two other plans submitted by Millette will be acted upon at the next meeting. These plans have house lots on Saddle-back Hill Rd. and the board will confer with Town Counsel as

to whether the road is town owned.

Donald Dmytryck of Millis presented his plan of eight (8) house lots on Grove St. near the Milford line. All lots conform to Zoning and contain over 30,000 sq.ft. each. Plan was taken under advisement until the board can check the land and culverts.

James Trainor requested further information on drainage in the GREEN ACRES subdivision. Corriveau said the board will consult will town counsel and inform him.

A discussion was held on the Ray Ave, subdivision in No. Bellingham. No action was taken.

Motion to adjourn was made at 9:30 P.M. Motion made by R. Chase and (2) by R. Beauregard. Vote unanimous.

APPROVED AS READ:

Respectfully submitted, Joan M. Giard, Clerk

Solentrychere Roland H. Beauregard Dovid E. andrews